
Kinglake Primary School 

20 McMahons Road 

Kinglake  Vic 3763 

Telephone: 03 5786 1284 

Email: Kinglake.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

NEWSLETTER: Term1 Week 6 

Date: Friday 3rd March 2023 

 

KINDNESS   RESPECT   ACHIEVEMENT   RESILIENCE 

Friday 3rd March Working Bee starting @ 3:45pm 

Monday 6th—Friday 10th 

March 

Emma Long Service Leave 

Monday 6th March Tennis program @ school 

Monday 13th March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 15th—Monday 

27th March 

NAPLAN Year 3 and Year 5 

Friday 17th March Twilight Sports / Colour Run Evening 

4:30pm 

Monday 20th March Ride to School Day 

Tuesday 21st March Harmony Day—Wear Orange 

Wednesday 22nd March School Photos 

Sunday 26th March Kinglake Market Volunteers for Parking 

required 

Saturday 1st April Community Open Day 10am—1pm 

Students are asked to attend in uniform 

Thursday 6th April Easter Hat Parade , House Event 

Last Day of Term 1  

Times to be confirmed 

OSHC – Kids Club 

If parents have any enquiries regarding after school 
hours care, please feel free to drop in and talk to one of 
our friendly staff. 
Bookings and Cancellations: 
We are in the process of changing over to ‘OWNA’ this 
will allow you to book your child/ren in online. Details 
will be sent out this week. 
Once we move to OWNA you will book or cancel your 
child/ren in on this app.  
Please note if you have made a booking and don’t can-
cel prior to you will be charged for the service. 
Accounts can be paid by EFTPOS at the School Office or 
Direct transfer. If you are having problems please see us 
for a Payment Plan. Please note if payments are above 
$100 and are not made in a timely manner then use of 
the service will not be allowed. 
IMPORTANT: All enrolment forms must be up to date 
for 2023. Your child/ren must be enrolled to use our 
service. This is part of the Education and Childcare Na-

tional Regulations. 

School Photos 

Change of Date 

 
School photos have had a change of date.  
Apologies if this has caused inconvenience to 
people.  
 
New Date: 

Wednesday 22nd March  
 
 

Office Hours 

Kylie Fraser our Business Manager is in the 

office Monday and Wednesday’s 

A Huge Thank You to our amazing 

parents and students that helped 

at todays working bee 



School Leaders: 

Being a leader is someone that strives to motivate, encourage and guide others towards achieving a 

common goal.  Students will demonstrate our school values; Respect, Resilience, Kindness and Achieve-

ment at all times. Throughout the year our leaders will have a variety of opportunities to lead and be 

present within our school community.  

Here at Kinglake Primary school we are very lucky to have many leadership positions available across a 

wide range of subject areas.  The 5 / 6 students have spent time in their classroom writing their leader-

ship speeches and presented these speeches to the Year 3 – Year 6 cohort and staff stating why they 

would be a good leader in their chosen position.  Students voted as well as staff. We were pleased to 

present these students with their certificates at Gudjina last Friday with the badge presentation to follow 

in the coming weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Captain School Vice Captain 

Denny McCormick 

Lily Northcote 

Riley Moore 

Aaliah Griffiths 

Arts Captain Arts Vice Captain 

Jack Fletcher 

  
Bailey Miller 

Emma Ireland 

STEM Captain STEM Vice Captain 

Denny McCormick Liam Judd 

Literacy Captain Literacy Vice Captain 

Makayla Martin Hiedi Jolley 

Community Spirit Captain Community Spirit Vice Captain 

Sofia Reglis Jaiven Jolley 

Sustainability Captain Sustainability Vice Captain 

Imogen Marsal Paige Fischer 

SRC Captain SRC Captain 

Kiara Hall Lucas Watson 

Mason Captain Mason Vice Captain 

Quinn McMurray Jeremy Connell 

Wombelano Captain Wombelano Vice Captain 

Riley Moore Liam Judd 

Jehosaphat Captain Jehosaphat Vice Captain 

Isla Strickett Theo Gaffney 



Discovery Wednesday: 

Wednesday we started ‘Discovery Wednesday’ this week.  Students are coming together mixed across 

cohorts to undertake different extra curricular activities: 

 Cooking 

 Gardening 

 Literacy 

 Art 

 ICT 

Our student leaders will be supporting the staff to run this hour of learning and coming up with ideas to 

incorporate into the session. 

 

Community Open Day: 

Saturday 1st April 2023 we are opening our doors up to the community from 10am—1:00pm.  We are 

requesting as many students as possible to attend and help support the day by running activities, show-

ing people around, face painting, selling sausages and cakes all while promoting our wonderful school 

and engaging the community.  Students will need to be in FULL school uniform.  Can you please inform 

your child's classroom teacher if they can attend for some / all or non of the time. 

 

Twilight Sports / Colour Run: 

Friday 17th March we will be holding our Twilight Sports / Colour Run fundraiser.  Students should have 

come home with a fundraising sign up brochure.  Students will need to create an account if they wish to 

raise funds for the school.  Fundraising money this year will be going towards fixing up play areas, furni-

ture for our new outdoor learning space behind the library and chairs for our community events. 

Twilight Sports begins @ 4:30pm—5:30pm 

5:30pm—6:00pm BBQ dinner; sausages / vegetarian patties $3:00 each or pancakes 3 for $5:00 

We will require parent volunteers on the night, if you are happy to help out can you please drop by the 

office and let me know. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School Contributions:  

A HUGE thank you to the parents that have paid 2023 school contribution fee. This goes a long way into 

supporting our students with the required resources for the classroom 

Our 2023 school contribution fee is $180 per student. School contributions are important in enabling us 

to provide the best learning environment for the children at Kinglake Primary school. This covers all 

school supplies including books, pencils, glue, Art and printing, Music and PE equipment, first aid require-

ments, learning subscriptions; Essential Assessment, Sound Waves. The Kinglake Primary School Council 

is extremely appreciative of the generosity of parents who are able to support the school through the 

payment of the voluntary contributions.  We ask that contributions are paid by the end of Term 1 . If you 

require BPAY details, please contact the office. Please note: If you are experiencing financial difficulties, 

please contact our Business Manager, Kylie Fraser to discuss a payment plan.  

 

Working Bee: 

A huge thank you to those families that have been able to come and help with our Working Bee today.  

Without community support we would not be able to do half of what we do. Thank you 

 

Kinglake Market—Sunday 26th March 

We are seeking volunteers to direct parking, the entrance and pack up marquees at the Kinglake Market 

on Sunday 26th March. We require 5 people there at all times. If you are able to support this either in a 

half day shift or full day can you please come into the office and let me know or send an email to your 

child's classroom teacher. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

9:30am—12:00pm 

12:00pm—2:20pm 

Or All day 

Reminders: 

 Please return your General Notice form if you are yet to do so. 

 Lunch orders will be every Friday unless communicated differently. 

 Breakfast Club will be on Wednesdays opening @ 8:20am 

 Gudjinna will be every Friday starting @ 3pm unless communicated via Compass 

 Hats are to be worn all of Term 1 and Term 4 

 Mobile Phones—if bought to school they need to be handed to the classroom teacher to be stored 

in the safe during the school day 

 We encourage students to bring their own Water bottle to drink throughout the day 

 Pokemon cards are not to be bought to school at this stage please 

 Nude Food—We encourage families to send food items that are wrapper free 



Get to Know Miss T 

 

Name: Ally Thornton  

What do you Teach: Year 1/2  

About me: 

I am 23 years old and in my second year of teaching. Before I 

started teaching, I coached gymnastics for 8 years and was a gymnast myself from the 

age of 2. I have two younger sisters, Charlotte who is 19 and Mackenzie who is 13 and 

she just started year 7. I love spending time with my friends and family on the week-

ends.  

I love working at Kinglake Primary School because: Our school is in an incredible loca-

tion, and I get to see our beautiful scenery every day. I think the students, families and 

staff at Kinglake Primary School are amazing and I love being apart of our community.  

My Hobbies / Interests are: Gymnastics, reading and exploring new places 
with my friends.  

My favourite colour is: Blue  

My favourite food is: Pasta and Garlic Bread  

My favourite book to read is: Looking for Alaska by John Green  

My favourite animal is: Butterflies  



 Meet Our 2023 School Leaders 

 

 
School Captains 

Denny, Lily, Riley, Aaliah 

Jehosaphat Captains 

Isla, Theo 

Mason Captains 

Quinn, Jem 

Wombelano Captains 

Riley, Liam 

Arts Captains 

Jack, Emma, Bailey 

Literacy Captains 

Makayla, Hiedi 

Sustainability Captains 

Imogen, Paige 

STEM Captains 

Denny, Liam 
SRC Captains 

Kiara, Lucas 



Student of the Week 

 

 




